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Dear Parents, 

We have reached month 2. The children and teachers have settled in beautifully. I am happy to report that squeals of glee, now outweigh the goodbye tears. We are about to embark on the sights, sounds and smells of Fall in our classrooms. The teachers have planned many wonderful seasonal activities for your children to enjoy this month. 
Warmly, 
Kara (
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Fall Festival

Our first fundraiser of the year will be held on Saturday October 28th from 10:00 – 12:00 in Fellowship Hall. 
Volunteer information will be sent home next week and the bulletin board at the bottom of the stairs will soon be transformed 
to a Fall Festival information board!

This event is a family gathering and fundraiser all in one. By purchasing a pumpkin pass for $8.00, your child will have the opportunity to play two games, complete three crafts, have their face painted, receive a temporary tattoo and have a snack. There will also be craft items, baked goods and book grams for sale! More information will be coming out soon.  All tickets sales will take place prior to the event. No tickets will be sold at the door.
Arrival Time
Arriving on time and being ready to enter the classroom when the door is opened is imperative. Our Pre-K, AM 4’s and Enrichment classes have a morning meeting immediately following drop off. This is an important time where the children are learning necessary school readiness skills. Please arrive to school with enough time to have your child do all of their morning jobs including using the bathroom and be ready to enter their classroom when the door opens. 
Birthday Celebrations
We love to celebrate birthdays with our students. Please give at least 1 week in advanced notice if you are planning on bringing in a treat for a birthday. The teacher will discuss any allergy restrictions in your child’s classroom. We do ask that birthday invitations which do not include the entire class be mailed to the invitees outside of school. All families have access to our family directory which is sent via email.  
Parent Lending Library

If you are ever looking for information on a parenting topic please stop by the office and peruse our lending 
library. We have some useful books on positive parenting and an extensive library of children’s books to help 
students and families through difficult life experiences. 
In addition we have 4 fine motor kits available to borrow. These kits contain simple activities to assist your child in developing their fine motor skills. 
Fine motor skills are important for 
strengthening the “little” muscles that are responsible for holding a writing utensil, opening snack container and zipping. They can be checked out in the office and when your child returns a kit, they pick a special prize! 
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Thank you to all who ordered through our scholastic reading club. September orders should be in by Friday, October 13th. There will not be an order form in October, because we will have scholastic books on sale at our Fall Festival. Book 
Grams can be purchased for $3.00 per book. You 
will be able to write a special note to your child 
on the inside cover and it will be delivered to the classroom the first week of November to kick off Literacy Month! 
Tuition

Tuition is due on or before the 10th of each month. 
Please write “for deposit only” on the back of your 
Check. All tuition payments can be placed in the black tuition box at the end of the hallway, by the Pre-K bulletin board. Please remember that we do not accept cash.
Health and Safety

Please keep in mind that we would like you to call the school at 508-222-1149 when your child is absent. 

If your child is seen by their doctor and treated for a communicable illness, please let us know. We will let classroom families know if we have strep, stomach bug or other contagious illnesses spreading in our program. 

You can also help us avoid spreading illness by keeping your child home for a full 24 hours after beginning treatment. 
Please read the illness policy in our parent handbook for specifics. 

Another tidbit for you: We teach the children to sneeze and cough into their elbows. This 
technique “catches” the germs and helps us minimize the spread. We also ask the children to 
wash their hands anytime they blow their nose, or those little fingers end up the nostril for other reasons! ( Hand washing with soap and water for a minimum of 20 seconds reduces the spread of illness. Take the time at home to follow these practices as well. ( 
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A snack at Jack and Jill must be TWO components such as juice and crackers, or vegetable, cheese and water. Juice and a fruit are only one component. I know this 
can be confusing, so we will talk about it often. We do offer a second component to children when they do not have two from home. We 
typically have goldfish and apple sauces to offer.
Lunch at Jack and Jill should be five components. For example, a sandwich with cheese and deli meat counts as 3 components: Grain, protein and dairy. 
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Please begin to send jackets on a daily basis. It is often chilly in the early morning when the Pre-K class goes out to recess. Mittens will be important soon as well, so dig them out now! The equipment is cold in the mornings and your children will want them! 
We teach all of our students how to put on their own coats. We use the practice: 

 “Tag at the toes, 
Arms in the holes, 

 Up and over the head it goes”. 

Memorize this little rhyme and help your kiddos
master this technique at home too. It will help us 
get outside faster so that we can enjoy an amazing fall! 

Oak Knoll Visits

We are so excited to partner with Oak Knoll again this year. Miss. Michelle will be coming in on the first Wednesday of each month for our 4/5 year old classes. Miss. Michelle’s first visit will be 

on Wednesday, October 4th and she will be presenting on the topic “All About Fall”. 
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 Mr. Chuck 

Mr. Chuck will be our weekly reader this year. He will be coming in on Tuesdays and reading t each of our 4 / 5 ye old classes. This week he read, The Kissing Hand. He often encourage the children to bring books from hoe that they might want him to read. 
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3 Year Old Music and Movement
Our 3 years olds will have their second music and movement class with Mrs. Tuminelli from Tunes for Tots on Friday, October 
27th  at 9:30. Mrs. T brings her guitar and we sing and dance with her monthly. ( 

Classroom Volunteers

Our Classroom Helper Orientations are scheduled for W 10/4 at 9:15 and TH 10/5 at 9:15. We will discuss general school rules, routines and happenings. If you are unable to attend but would like a copy of the hand out please just ask me! 

These orientations are not mandatory, but designed to give you an opportunity to “hear about it” before you have to do it! ( 
Each teacher will have a calendar up on their 
bulletin board this week. We will begin accepting volunteers on Monday October 16th. You are free to sign up on any day that is marked with a graphic – for example, pumpkins 

in October.  If you are planning on coming for a specific time period, please write that next to your name. If you just sign your name, we will assume you are staying for the length of the day. ( 

When you come in to volunteer, you must sign in and out on the volunteer log in Kara’s office.

Room Representatives
Room reps serve as a support to our teachers. Room reps are important. They help to organize parent coffees, organize teacher gifts, help organize and run community projects, assist the teachers and help with various school wide events. Please look for the sign-up sheet on the bulletin board outside your child’s classroom. We are looking for 2 to 3 room reps per classroom. 

Drop Off and Pick Up Reminders
Please be sure to communicate our drop off procedure to sitters, grandparents and friends who are helping you out in the morning. We have had several people park in the designated spots for Second Church employees. 

The pick-up line must begin to form at 5 minutes before dismissal time. The first car in line needs to pull up 1 full car length past the dumpster. Each additional car follows in line. Please pull up as close to the car in front of you as possible. Thank you for your help in making dismissal a smooth process.
IMPORTANT DATES: 

10-4 Parent Helper Orientation 9:15

Oak Knoll Visits

10-5 Parent Helper Orientation 9:15

10-9 School Closed

Columbus Day

10-10 Board Meeting 6:30

10-16 Classroom Volunteering Begins 

10-21 3’s Music and Movement with Mrs. T 9:30

10-27 Fall Festival Set Up 9:00 and baked goods drop off

10-28 Fall Festival 10-12

6-23 70th Anniversary Celebration 
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